Brother Knights

Welcome back! Hopefully everyone had a safe and Happy Holiday Season!

I am going to attempt to create a Newsletter quarterly this year. Monthly was a bit challenging at times. The Council has plenty happening between now and July. Your Executive can use your help. Some of these events are our major fund-raisers and require manpower.

First, I would like to start by remembering Brother Sir Ken Burley. Ken had 35 years of service with this Council. He was dedicated to the Knights and was a 4th Degree member. Ken has served many of the positions on our Executive, and in fact I can't remember him not being there in the past 26 years. His knowledge, wisdom, experience and drive will be missed! Keep him in your prayers.

Upcoming

This coming Sunday is **SUPER BOWL SUNDAY**, and again the Knights are running a Pool. Each square is \$5 and there are still a few squares available. **Call Alex: (905) 765-4908**.

Pulled Pork Meals/Sandwiches are also being sold for pickup on Sunday (2-5 pm). You must have paid in advance, or have signed up. Call Alex immediately if you forgot. We need a solid number before we start preparing!

CHILI COOKOFF preparations are on the way. The committee have been meeting to plan the event. This year's event will be held on Saturday, April 22nd, at the **RIVERSIDE Center**. Please mark this on your calendar. If you can help contact a member of the committee. Your help and Support are needed.

Community Breakfast will be held as a Mother's Day event this year (May 14th). We will need manpower. Mark it on your calendar.

Just Completed:

The Free Throw competitions at St. Patricks, Notre Dame and the District Competition (held Feb 4th), went very well. A big thank you to Alex for coordinating the events. Thanks to those Knights who were there to help out!



Notre Dame Winners

Staff Challenge Winner

Sausage Fund-Raiser

A few Knights gathered in January to make a batch of sausage and package them. 112 packages, of 4, were made. 85 packages have been sold, with 27 to be picked up. Should these not be picked up this week, they will be sold. By the way, the sausages are excellent quality.



Welcome Back: Father Jerome!

We are happy that you are back and feeling better, and with a new haircut!



Knight's Training sessions:

A reminder (or plea) to all members. We need members to take the Food Handler's Course. We need more members to get this course. It is necessary for Canada Day and possibly for the Chili Fest.

We also need some members to take the **Presidium** (online) **course** on the Supreme website. It is essential that we have some (min 6) members qualified, so we are able to work with Youth. There is no cost involved.

Please contact a member of the executive for further instruction. **Presidium** can be found on the Supreme website.

There are a number of videos, both training and informative, that might be of interest to you. Visit the State or Supreme websites. Should you need a link, please email your Grand Knight or Financial Secretary. Most links are given in the State or Supreme Newsletters, that you receive each month.

Next Exec. Planning Meeting – Tuesday, Mar. 7th at 7:00pm Next General Meeting – Tuesday Mar. 7th at 7:30m

Address or email changes. We are always attempting to update our contact list, so if you have a change of address, phone number or email please contact Alex Komarniski 905-765-4908 or komar1948@hotmail.com